Pastor Sarah March 2022 Report

Busy times once again — Lent has a way of doing that! We began with Ash Wednesday —in person —
what a wonderful gift that was! I’'m so glad that we are able to worship as we are now, and it is a gift to
be with each and every person that comes in our doors!

We have been going strong with our Wednesday night activities — Lent added another layer to
those. We are still having our dinners with around 50 people each week. We also added the midweek
Lenten services which have been well attended. | have also been leading a book study during Lent
which has been a wonderful time of fellowship and learning together.

| have been doing a lot of work with the school to help with the certification process of our
kindergarten as well as getting ready to open the building for parents once again. It is wonderful to be
welcomed into those conversations and to be working together to do the work of this ministry.

| was able to take a few days off this month to travel to New York City with my family. We were
able to enjoy 2 shows and use the gift from the congregation that | was given as an ordination
anniversary gift. Thank you so much for such a perfect gift! It was wonderful to be away and see such
amazing talent!

Things to talk about:

1. Building concerns — covered under other areas — boiler, ladder to attic space, masonry work
on wall outside of Eberly door.

2. Renovation —how do we get this process going? How do we move forward?

Pastoral Acts:
Funerals:
16™ — Marie Roth
19t — David Evans



